

MONYASH PARISH COUNCIL

Minutes of the Meeting held on Tuesday 3rd October 2017 in the Village Hall

Present: Chairperson Cllr. Mrs Joanna Scoggins, Vice Chairperson Cllr. Mr. J Bamforth, Cllr. Mrs Paula Riley, Cllr. Mrs R Yarwood, Cllr Tarr, Parish Clerk, Mrs Lesley Fitton,

66	Apologies for absence: County Cllr Simon Spencer, District Cllr Graham Elliott,
67	Declarations of interest: - none
68	Minutes of the last meeting: The minutes of the meeting held on Monday 4 th September 2017 meeting were approved as a correct record.
69	Planning matters: <u>For consideration</u> None. <u>Refusals:</u> None <u>Approved</u> NP/DDD/0417/04333 8 The Square , Church St has been approved.
70	Finance: Payment approvals <ul style="list-style-type: none">• Mrs L Fitton - Clerks remuneration for September 2017 - £173.44. Payments received <ul style="list-style-type: none">• None. Current bank statements <ul style="list-style-type: none">• None received in last period.
71	Public toilets A response was received from County Council that answered some of the questions raised. This was deemed satisfactory however there were still some items outstanding, ACTION L F to reply to council requesting final responses and outlining a proposal for discussion in which the parish council would take over the running of the toilets.
72	Jack Mere Car park flood prevention Ongoing – Review in Spring 2018.
73	Mere Wildlife . Contractors will start rebuilding of wall in the spring.

74	<p>Village Hall</p> <p>The Village Hall committee have agreed that a representative from the Parish Council should sit on the committee which will meet about three times a year with the first meeting being on the 9th Oct at 7.30. Accounts will be available before this meeting. The Parish Council have nominated Jo Scoggins to represent the Parish Council.</p>
75	<p>Parking on Church Street</p> <p>Local PCSO (Anthony Boswell) was contacted and after visiting the site he confirmed there was nothing officially that could be done but advocated contacting Swallow Barn owners to discuss the situation with them.</p> <p>Write / contact to owners of Swallow Barn on behalf of P.C – Action L F</p>
76	<p>Neighbourhood watch scheme</p> <p>The Police have approached the P.C to see if we are interested in participating in a NWS. It was agreed that this was of interest and we will advertise for potential co-ordinators. Action LF to draft a flyer for the notice board</p>
77	<p>Peak Pilgrimage Waymarks</p> <p>The PC has been approached about the peak pilgrimage which passes through the village. The PC was supportive of this and in welcoming pilgrims as they pass through. They had no objections to signage highlighting the way.</p>
78	<p>Website Funding</p> <p>Potential funding available for the website to ensure that the Parish Council meets the new transparency guidelines.</p> <p>Action LF to discuss with Chris Woodhouse</p>
79	<p>Possible Community Action Funding</p> <p>Some funding may be available for projects that are aimed at providing a safer neighbourhood and whilst there is nothing immediately obvious the Parish Council will consider if future projects fall into this category.</p>
80	<p>Clerk's report</p> <p>Response received from the planning inspectorate re the BOAT (byway open to all traffic).has been confirmed as made without the proposed modification, Action LF to circulate a copy of the letter to all councillors to decide if an appeal to be made.</p> <p>Action L F</p>

The meeting closed at 8.35pm

Date of next meeting- Monday November 6th at 7.30pm in the Village Hall